BUSINESS MEETING   FALL SEMINAR- EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OHIO
SEPTEMBER 25, 2008

President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees and guests and made sure everyone had their conference packets.  

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes from the last business meeting on April 23, 2008.  There were no additions or corrections to the meeting minutes.  Brenda Fisher motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Julie Stelzer.   The minutes were approved. 

Janice presented the treasurer’s report dated September 25, 2008.  The beginning balance was $20,935.50, total deposits were $20,281.64 and total expenditures were $17,421.60, leaving an ending balance of $23,795.54.   The treasurer’s report was filed for audit.

Linda introduced the officers of the association.  Vice president is Clyde Bellinger from Coldwater, secretary is Janice Speicher from Dublin, and parliamentarian is Brenda Fisher from Montgomery.  Linda also recognized our treasurer, Marcia Soos from Shadyside, who was absent.  Linda mentioned that Brenda Fisher is retiring soon and she will appoint a new parliamentarian.  Linda then introduced the area representatives who are Angela Zeleznik for the northeast; Karen Woodward for central; and Kathy Kaluger for southeast.  Linda recognized June Allison for the southwest and Bobbi Frysinger for the northwest, who were both absent.

Linda asked the new clerks to stand and introduce themselves.  Each new clerk received their association tote bag.

Linda introduced Karen Woodward, who is the chairwoman of the education committee.  Linda then thanked the committee for all their hard work providing the association with such valuable training and seminars.  Karen Woodward gave the committee report:  
- The 2009 spring conference will be held at the Great Wolf Lodge in Mason, Ohio.  The dates are Thursday, April 23, 2009 and Friday, April 24, 2008.  The cost for the rooms will be $119.00, with an extra charge for water park passes ($20.00 per person).  The cut off date for the room reservations is March 22, 2009.  

- The fall conference is Thursday, September 24, 2009 and Friday, September 25, 2009 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin.  

- Today’s buffet lunch will be held in the atrium

- The education committee welcomes all suggestions for training, etc.

NEW BUSINESS:

Michelle Naish asked who would be replacing Brenda Fisher on the education committee upon her retirement.  Linda stated she has appointed Travis Holden from Waverly to fill the position.

Michelle also asked about HB 17 which increased costs on OVI offenses by $50.00.  She was inquiring whether or not it applied to mayor’s courts.  After discussion, the $50.00 increase in costs only applies to state code violations and for second offenders or more.

Brenda Fisher mentioned that Montgomery is still accepting applications for her position.

Clyde Bellinger moved to adjourn the meeting, with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Submitted by Secretary Janice Speicher

